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The Energy Act of 2020 is a Step in the 
Right Direction, But More Comprehensive 

Climate Action is Still Needed 
 
December 22, 2020 — "The passage of these clean energy provisions is a step in the right direction," said EESI 
Executive Director Daniel Bresette. "Phasing out HFCs is long overdue, and it means the U.S. will finally catch up 
with the rest of the world on this critical issue." 
 
"Approval of this suite of bipartisan measures like federal building energy efficiency, weatherization assistance 
for lower-income households, and investments in R&D is very good news at the end of a very tough year," 
continued Bresette. "As the saying goes, 'It can be two things': we can stop to appreciate the efforts of 
Congressional leaders, especially the outgoing chairwoman of the Energy and Natural Resources Committee, 
Sen. Lisa Murkowski, for their stick-to-it-iveness to get these provisions over the finish line; and we can 
recognize that we need so much more from the next Congress to achieve near-term emissions reductions and 
set the U.S. on course for a just and equitable transition to a decarbonized, clean energy economy." 
 
The Energy Act of 2020 is the first major clean energy update to U.S. energy policy in over a decade.  The bill 
covers a range of subjects, including energy and water efficiency, solar, wind, and storage; provides incentives 
to spur investment and new initiatives to promote research and development; and addresses emissions from a 
wide range of sources from industry to federal buildings.  
 
For more information, please contact Sydney O'Shaughnessy at soshaughnessy@eesi.org. 
 
 
The Environmental and Energy Study Institute (www.eesi.org) is an independent, non-profit organization 
advancing innovative policy solutions to set us on a cleaner, more secure and sustainable energy path. EESI 
educates policymakers, builds coalitions and develops policy in support of energy efficiency, renewable energy, 
sustainable biomass, sustainable buildings, and sustainable transportation. EESI was founded by a bipartisan 
Congressional caucus in 1984, and its strong relationship with Congress helps EESI serve as a trusted source of 
credible, non-partisan information on energy and environmental issues. EESI receives no congressional funding and 
is supported through contributions and grants. 
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